President and Vice-President will be held next Thursday and Friday, the 15th and 16th.

With 560 students voting, 328

Campus will publish in full the platforms of both Pride and Dickinson on Tuesday.

the student body wants a change." Dickinson expressed disappointment in the size of the turnout. He felt that he had a general campus support with

CAMPUS

Vol. 96, No. 41 Allegheny College, Meadville, Pa.

Friday, Feb. 9, 1973

By-law changes submitted

By VICKI GORRELL

An important proposal now up before ASG is the changing of the old by-laws. The new by-laws, drawn up by Dan Pride, will undergo their final vote at next Sunday's meeting. The changes proposed are extensive and will constitute an important step in improving the effectiveness of ASG in relation to the campus community.

The first proposed major change is the appointment of Cabinet officers. Previously, there were nine Cabinet members with vague and unspecified responsibilities. Some of these Cabinet positions had ceased to be functional. Under the new bylaws, the Cabinet would be reduced to six members with more responsibility and better defined positions.

For instance, in the old bylaws, the function of the Director of Educational Affairs is stated simply "He shall be responsible for academic activities." The proposed change specifies four definite responsibilities of this officer. It seems that this change would provide a wider base of trained students who are capable and experienced in the affairs of student government.

An extremely important change would be the abolishment of dorm council and the establishment of the Resident Affairs Committee. ASG would have the power to set up RAC so

Student-Faculty Committee. These have not been officially recognized before by ASG but have been incorporated into the new by-laws to make them mandatory.

Qualifications for officers have been changed limiting this position to "full or part time students ... with the exception of withdrawal during a term for academic reasons." This specification of an Allegheny student was not provided for in the old by-laws.

The Standing Committees of ASG are changed in the new bylaws. Communications Committee has been abolished as it has been inactive for some time. Academic Affairs Committee, would, under the new by-laws. handle course evaluations. The Finance Committee would have more power. Under the old bylaws, the President was solely responsible for figuring out the budget. This would be changed so that members of the Finance Committee, along with the President, Treasurer and Controller, would serve as voting members third term on a "Committee of the Budget." They would all be responsible for the allocations of the \$60,000 budget.

The new by-laws would make it easier to have a roll-call vote. They also provide for the official

position of Parliamentarian.

Concerning the Financial Policies, in the old by-laws it took only a majority vote to change budget allocations. Group must consider more carefully their budget because it will be more difficult to have them changed.

Also, all financial records would be open to any Allegheny student who wished to see them. An addition to the Financial Policies in the new bu-laws is "Any ASG funded organization may be financially irresponsible by both the ASG treasurer and the controller. This decision may be appealed to ASG Council." This addition would provide more security and a tighter control in this area.

Under the new by-laws, student organizations desiring recognition by ASG would be able to obtain this more easily. Before, it required two-thirds of all members of Council to vote for acceptance. Since ASG has had difficulties getting a quorum, organizations have had problems in being recognized. The new bylaws state, "Recognition will require a two-thirds vote of the entire membership of ASG Council or two-thirds majority vote at two consecutive meetings." This addition would facilitate obtaining ASG recognition and the organizations would have official status.



INCUMBENT Pride places his confidence in his record. The election will be held on Thursday and Friday next week.



CHALLENGER Todd Dickinson cites the results of the primary as proof that the student body wants a change.

Zuesse challenges

Levin's speech becomes debate

By BILL CISSNA

What was scheduled to be a speech by Jack Levin at the Ford Chapel Wednesday night on the relationship between the Old and the New Testament, turned out to be more of a debate forum on the conflict that appeared publicly in the pages of Tuesday's Campus.

Levin, who calls himself "an orthodox Jewish Christian," told an audience of some 70 people, "I don't know what to do or what to say." He had apparently been given a copy of Dr. Evan Zuesse's column and did not feel that he should speak in such an atmosphere. As well as various

Dr. Zuesse joined in with his own support and the debate started.

Dr. Zuesse spoke of his article by saying that, "the assumption that Judaism is an unfulfilled religion -- that it needs Christianity for fulfillment -- is an anti-Semitic one....is a bigoted one. I am speaking to the evangelical students here at Allegheny -- not to you, Mr. Levin."

The conflict wore on, with no conclusion in sight. Mr. Levin, asked by a student to clarify some of his beliefs concerning Old Testament proof of Jesus' divinity, pointed to the many prophets and added, "If you